
A huge WELL DONE to the following children who were awarded 
a golden ticket this week and chose a prize from the golden chest 

in Mrs Butler’s office: 

X3 Ethan Edwards, Fletcher Moseley,  

X2 Missy-Jai Green, Shaun bailey,  

River-Jean Wylde, Sophia Eagles, Emily Hunter,  

Jamie-Rae Hawthorne,   

 Lennon Casewell, Natasha Meir, Elliot Wallace, 

X2 Harley Boardman, Sophie Griffiths,  Ava Roberts, 

Izach Moseley, Fletcher Moseley 

Children’s News 

Well done to the children below for their out of 
school achievements: 

Alivia Jewess passed Stage 3 swimming  

Caiden Potts passed his Grade 1 Horse-riding  

Kadie Fitzpatrick passed her level 1 swimming  

Caiden Potts earnt 8 badged at Cubs 

100% Attendance 

A huge well-done to the following children for achieving 100% attendance for the whole academic year! These children 

were awarded with a fun swimming session to celebrate today.  

Reception  Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 

Mia Glynn  

Indie Timms 

Bayley-Ray Holmes 

Reuben Thorley 

 

Ellie Smedley  

Harriet Stainthorp 

Emily Booth  

Georgia Brunt  

Lily Jones  

Libby Callan 

Lacey-Mae Johnson  

Teya Spencer  

Jessica Wain  

Maria Barkess  

Elouise Barkess  

Dylan Mycock  

Kimberly Ward  

Zac Brookes 

Leah Cornwell  

Kelly Lin  

Lillie-Mae Patterson  

Tilly Redfern  

Natasha Cooper  

Dexter Dawson  

Madison Eagles 

Ethan Edwards  

Jake Wildgoose 

Lucas Cotterill   

Nursery Places 2019-20  

Does your child, or anyone you know with a child,  who turns 3,on or      
before 31st December 2019? 

If your child is 3 by this time, your child is eligible to start at our 
Nursery in the Spring term. 

There will be an open morning on Tuesday 1st October where you will 
have the opportunity to visit our provision and meet the early years 

staff team.  

Applications for the January 2020 intake need to be handed in or 
emailed to the school office by Friday 25th October - application forms 

can be found on the school website or at the school office. 

Website Updates  

The Year 4 leavers performance can now 

be seen on the website  

ParentPay  

Please ensure any outstanding monies for school meals, trips,  

before and after school club and wraparound are cleared down as 

soon as possible.   

 

Please be aware that the charges for Kool Kids and Wraparound care have     
increased and will take effect as of September.  

Breakfast: 
7:30am-8:45am £4.75 

 
 

After School: 
3.15pm-4.30pm £3.50 
3.15pm-5.15pm £6.50 
3.15pm-6:00pm £8.50  

 
10% discount on more than 1 child attending  

 
Wraparound Care: 

£11.91 



Diary Dates 

For Parents  

 

School closes for Summer 

Friday 19th July 

 

School opens  

Wednesday 4th September  

 

School closes for half-term 

Friday 25th October  

 

School Opens  

Monday 4th November  

 

School closes for Christmas  

Friday  20th  December  

 

 

19th July 2019 

Kingsfield News 
 

Theme of the Week 
 

Stay Summer 
Safe 

School Attendance - Whole Year 

Clever Caterpillars 96.15% Busy Bees 96.12%          

Charming Cheetahs 96.32% Terrific Tigers 96.00%           

Perfect Panthers 96.83%   Learning Lions 97.14% 

Super Squirrels 96.89%  Wise Owls 97.22% 

Fantastic Foxes 96.75% Brilliant Badgers 96.50%     
 

The class with the best attendance over the whole school year 

Is Wise Owls with 97.22% - well done!  
 

 This years whole school attendance is 96.64% 

Our whole school target is 96.6% 

Part of the   

Learn Together, Play Together, Succeed, Together  

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

House Points  

 

The house points winners 
for the year are JUPITER 

Well done! 

Another academic year comes to end… 

 

 

A huge thank you to all parents for your continuous support over yet another very 

busy and successful year.  The staff have received some lovely gifts - thank you .   

Well done to all the children for all their hard work and we hope you all enjoy a   

lovely summer rest together. 

A special congratulations to all Year 4 pupils who are leaving Kingsfield today and 

heading off to Middle School.  We are so proud of you all. 

A very special thank you to three staff who are leaving Kingsfield to work across the 

MAT at Knypersley First and Reginald Mitchell Primary School.  Mrs Donnellan, Mrs 

Griffiths and Mrs Hadnum-Bibby, thank you and best wishes at your new schools. 

Finally, have a lovely summer break and I look forward to seeing you all again in    

September.  Mrs Butler. 

Lateness  
 

School starts at 8:55am, doors open at 8:45am.  

Please ensure your child arrives on time, lateness does 

affect their progress in school and is  monitored.   

Summer Sports Clubs 

Goal Coaching are running various summer clubs at Congleton High School 

for children age 5-12  

Half Day (Dance, Football or Netball  

8:30-12:30 £10 p/d or £40 p/w  

Full day Sport  

8:30-3:3- £20 p/d or £75 p/w  

Extended Day Sport + NextGen Science  

8:30-5:30pm £25 p/d or £120 p/w  

Leaflets available at the school office or email martin@goal-coaching.co.uk 

07715664176 

Children First Learning Partnership News 

For the first term of the next academic year Mrs Butler will 

be spending some time at Oxhey First School to share her 

expertise and support Mrs Rourke in leading the school 

until the appointment of a new Headteacher.  

In her absence Mrs Nesbitt, the assistant headteacher, will 

be available to support you. Please do not hesitate to    

contact us if you have any questions. 

A reminder that school starts back on Wednesday 4th September 2019  


